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SIXTH ROUND OF HEALTH CARE UNIVERSAL TESTING
On September 2, around 200 Fairmount Health Care residents and team members were tested for

COVID-19. The results are still pending.

FINAL RESULTS FROM LAST WEEK'S HEALTH CARE UNIVERSAL TESTING
The final results from last week’s COVID-19 testing in Heath Care are as follows:

e 200 tested negative
e 1 tested positive

The positive result came from an occasional (less hours than part-time) team member who last
worked on August 23. That team member is quarantining at home before returning to work. Fair-
mount does not have any known COVID-19 positive residents currently on campus other than
those patients admitted from area hospitals into the Dogwood isolation hallway.

HEALTH CARE & PERSONAL CARE VIRTUAL FAMILY MEETING
Fairmount will hold a virtual family meeting for our Health Care and Personal Care residents’ fam-
ilies on the evening of September 22. This will be a time for loved ones to connect, ask questions
and share ideas about how to stay connected. More information will be sent to Health Care and
Personal Care residents’ families in the near future.

UPCOMING RESIDENT TOWN HALL MEETINGS
During the week of September 7, Fairmount will hold seven Residential Living Town Hall Meetings
across campus for our apartment and cottage residents. Each meeting will be facilitated by Jerry
D. Lile, President/CEO and Kent Richard, Vice President of Operations. To provide safe distances,
the meetings will be limited in number. Therefore, residents must register in advance in order to
attend. Masks or face coverings are mandatory.

PERSONAL CARE TO ENTER PHASE 2 OF REOPENING
Wheat Ridge Personal Care and Farm Crest Personal Care are slated to move into Phase 2 of the
reopening process in the next week or two. The primary changes from Phase 1 to Phase 2 includes
increasing the maximum group size for activities to ten and initiating scheduled in-person out-
door visitation. These visits must be scheduled in advance and will be supervised. Safe distances
must be adhered to and masks are mandatory.

PRACTICE SAFETY THIS LABOR DAY WEEKEND
As our team members and residents travel or attend gatherings this Labor Day weekend, please
practice caution and safety. Wear your mask appropriately, keep safe distances when in small
gatherings, avoid large gatherings altogether, practice good hand hygiene, and report any interac-
tions with a known COVID-19 positive person. We serve individuals who are very susceptible to
the virus. Thank you for all your efforts to help keep our residents and team members safe.

DOGWOOD HALLWAY
We admitted five COVID-19 positive patients from area hospitals this week into our Dogwood iso-
lation hallway. To date, we have treated 53 people in the Dogwood Hallway.
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